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Closure Notice - Barraba Medical Centre 

Dear Community 

It is with regret that we must inform you of the permanent 

closure of Barraba Medical Centre, effective August 31, 

2023. The decision has been reached due to the unfortunate 

financial non-viability and the scarcity of medical 

practitioners.  Over the past two years, the clinic has 

incurred consistent financial losses, rendering its 

continuation unsustainable.  The departure of doctors 

attributed to stress and burnout has further exacerbated our 

challenges.  Despite our best endeavours, the ongoing 

national shortage of qualified medical professionals has 

hindered our efforts to secure suitable replacements. 

Our collaborative initiatives with PHN and HNE aimed at 

formulating a viable strategy have regrettably yielded no 

substantial results. 

Arrangements have been made to facilitate the seamless 

transfer of medical records to your respective new 

healthcare providers.  An equitable fee, intended to defray 

administrative expenses, will be applicable.  Should you 

require this service, kindly initiate the process through your 

new doctor's office, utilising the practice fax or telephone 

contact information. 

Fax: 0267821956  Phone: 67821621 

Furthermore, rest assured that all urgent pathology reports 

and pertinent medical documents will be meticulously 

attended to by a specialist general practitioner.  You will 

receive prompt communication, either by telephone or 

formal correspondence, concerning the outcomes. We 

apologise for any disruptions this closure may cause and 

extend our heartfelt gratitude for your trust and loyalty over 

the years. 

Jayantha Weerasekera 

Neil Premaratne 

MedCIRC Management 

 

 

 

BoydHealth provides 

face-to-face and 

telehealth GP 

consultations in the 

North West and New 

England areas. Please book your appointment online at 

boydhealth.com.au or scan the QR code. The simple process 

of booking is explained on the website. 

 

BARRABA CANCER PATIENTS FUND RAISING 

GROUP 

DAFFODIL DAY STREET STALL 

THURSDAY 31ST AUGUST 9am 

Queen Street Mall 

Legacy Week Aug 27th to Sept 1st Raffle             

1st prize 500 litres fuel voucher Barraba B.P. courtesy Inland 

Petroleum 

2nd prize Outdoor camping thermos courtesy Stock & Crop 

3rd prize $50.00 fruit voucher at Saunders Fruit & Veg 

Tickets $2.00 or 3 for $5.00 available from any Legatee, 

R. Sweeney, B. Crowley, P. & A. Hancock, at Stock & Crop or 

Barraba BP. Legacy badges also available. 

 

Go fund me page for Elizabeth Ervine 

https://gofund.me/741c39b3 

Phone: 0452461445 

Email: shell.sarkis@bigpond.com 

 

BARRABA COMMUNITY NEWS 

COMMUNITY OWNED AND EDITED 

Wednesday 30th August 2023 

https://gofund.me/741c39b3
mailto:shell.sarkis@bigpond.com
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VISIT THE FULLER GALLERY DURING FROST OVER 

BARRABA 

 

 

OPEN 10am – 3pm on Saturday 2 September and     

Sunday 3 September. 

Pop in and browse the amazing display of arts, crafts, pottery 

and clever locally made goodies. 

Hosting a Satellite Exhibition of Martin Unwin, Mike Simpson 

and Lew Koopman art work. Other art works by Annie Clough 

and Karin Thurston. 

Take time out to relax and enjoy some light refreshments, 

our guild volunteers will be providing delicious homemade 

morning teas and warm lunches. 

 

We look forward to seeing you! 

 

Find us at 74-78 Queen Street, Barraba. 

 

 

 

Barraba Shotgun Club 

Annual General Meeting 

Sunday 10th September 2023 at 5.30pm at the 

Barraba Bowling Club 
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 History Notes 

 

We had a well attended 

meeting last week, lots of discussion especially about a few 

changes to the Dean Room. The storage boxes have mostly 

been sorted and some items have been found after being 

lost for some years. 

On Wednesday we had a visit from a Rumsby descendant 

who found quite a bit of history in our files. We just have to 

find and play Henry Rumsby's tape as it might reveal some 

more stories! 

This week we are having our September market a week early 

to coincide with the Art Exhibition. Last month's market was 

quite a successful day with a couple of extra stalls and this 

one is looking to be good as well. Watch out for the 

advertisements, both in the News and around town and 

come along and check them out- no charge to have a look! 

While searching through the papers and books from storage, 

various interesting items have appeared including a list of 

building applications for our town. A few examples include 

the pottery room which was built by J.F.Myers in 1929 as a 

butcher shop for H.White Ltd on¼ acre. 

Another interesting application in 1929 was to build a 

waiting room for the Golf Committee on the Barraba 

Common. It was built by John F.Myers using wood and iron 

on brick piers and was to be 28 feet by 18 feet. The beginning 

of the present-day golf club although I think it was moved in 

the ensuing years. 

Finally, there are two articles re early Barraba. C. G. Williams, 

auctioneer, had lived in the district all his life and told the 

reporter "at first there was a bush public house and a rough 

store. Part of that old building still remains - Mrs 

Finkernagel's shop being built into it and rough slabs plainly 

visible at one end of the building" 

The other article by an old resident, also an auctioneer, 

Frank Cheesbrough, who was running Walroodah Dairying 

Company and sending carts to supply the town with milk and 

butter. He remembered when his father bought Tareela 

Station in 1863. There were two small public houses built of 

wood, one store and no school. 

These two articles are obviously from an old newspaper and 

copied out by Betty Crowley in her early history notes in the 

sixties and seventies. There are a few more including the 

Open Air Theatre and a Tea room for W.Pringle which has 

me puzzled as I thought he was a dentist. More next week. 
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Back Row:  Josh A, Hamish M, Lucas T, Nevaeh G, Shae M, Felix U, Zara K, Ava H, 

Arley C, Jax M, Angus J and Parker G 

Front Row: Stella M and Grace H 

Kinder Transition 

We have started our part day Kinder transition and will continue on the 24 August 

and 14 September for Term 3 and then recommence Term 4 on Monday 16 October 

through to 20 November 2023. Should you wish to enroll your child at St Joseph’s 

Primary please contact the school office on 67821685 for further information.   

 

 

 

 

Diocesan Carnival 

Friday 18 August saw 14 children 

attend the Diocesan athletics carnival 

in Tamworth.  With clouds hovering 

the sun still shone on what was a 

great day for children and parents 

alike.  Congratulations to the children 

who attended the carnival not only 

on your efforts, but also your 

sportsmanship and the manner in 

which you all conducted yourselves 

on the day, making all at St Joseph’s 

Barraba proud. A huge 

congratulations to our boys relay 

team that ran 1st place and have set 

a new record time in the 

process.  The boys now progress 

through to Polding at Sydney on 

Friday 13 October. 

 

 

Our successful boys relay team 

L to R  

Hamish M, Felix U, Lucas T and 

Josh A 
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Car parking shifts into gear with 

new survey 

Residents are being asked to give 

their feedback as Tamworth Regional 

Council starts work on updating its 

car parking strategy for the region. 

The Regional Parking Strategy is an 

update to the Tamworth CBD Parking 

Strategy 2020-2030, which was 

released prior to the adoption of 

Blueprint 100. 

The updated parking strategy will not 

only cover the Tamworth CBD, but 

also towns and villages across the 

region including Nundle, Barraba, 

Manilla and Kootingal, in addition to 

high traffic areas such as the Sports 

and Entertainment Precinct in South 

Tamworth and Bridge Street Precinct 

in West Tamworth. 

“It was always the intent to review 

the strategy at least every 3-4 years 

to ensure the plan still aligned with 

Council’s strategic direction, which is 

exactly what we are doing,” said 

Manager Strategy, Assets & Design 

Graeme McKenzie. 

As part of the review of the strategy, 

a community survey has been 

developed to determine the needs of 

the community and identify areas of 

improvement and/or concern. “As 

the community grows the needs of 

our community evolve too, including 

emerging trends such as electric 

vehicles and people looking to walk 

and cycle more, so we really want the 

community to complete the survey 

so we can capture any changes in 

how the community approaches car 

parking,” said Mr McKenzie. 

To complete the survey, visit 

https://haveyoursay.tamworth.nsw.

gov.au/car-parking-strategy before 

19 September 2023. Each completed 

survey will go into the draw to win 

one of four $250 fuel vouchers.  

 

Saturday 2nd September 
Barraba Museum Markets 

Running from 9am until after 

lunch. 

Variety of stalls including pottery, 

plants, honey, household goods, 

second hand books and much 

more. 

Barbeque until lunch. Come and 

listen to live music Seating 

provided, free entry as usual 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhaveyoursay.tamworth.nsw.gov.au%2Fcar-parking-strategy&data=05%7C01%7Cnews%40barrabacommunitynews.org.au%7C35854f9bf5c7419069fb08dba6bbf8d4%7C546ecd9e37df4888b3f52497bf64501d%7C0%7C0%7C638287098529293789%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sgAcWjSwLtX5ZYUXixW0HRP31w4XQeEC5SU2OsShR08%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhaveyoursay.tamworth.nsw.gov.au%2Fcar-parking-strategy&data=05%7C01%7Cnews%40barrabacommunitynews.org.au%7C35854f9bf5c7419069fb08dba6bbf8d4%7C546ecd9e37df4888b3f52497bf64501d%7C0%7C0%7C638287098529293789%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sgAcWjSwLtX5ZYUXixW0HRP31w4XQeEC5SU2OsShR08%3D&reserved=0
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Frost is here! 

Frost Over Barraba opens this Thursday 31 August at 10am. 

The Art Show is in the Treloar's Building on the corner of 

Alice and Queen Streets. The Art Show will be open 10am - 

4pm on Thursday, Friday and Saturday. On Sunday the Art 

Show opens at 10am and closes at 1pm. 

Under the experienced direction of Mandy Cabot, the 

Treloar's Building has now been transformed into a beautiful 

gallery space where the almost 200 entries have been hung. 

The artworks will be judged on Wednesday by painter 

Michelle Hungerford and photographer Paul Matthews. 

Michelle Hungerford is a full-time practising artist who lives 

and works in Tamworth. Landscapes are her preferred 

genre. Paul is a Walkley and Protea award winning 

photojournalist who worked for the Sydney Morning Herald, 

the Northern Daily Leader and the Newcastle Herald. Paul 

has now retired to Gunnedah.  

The Art Show will be open on Thursday, Friday, Saturday and 

Sunday from 10am each day. There are lots of other creative 

shows open in Barraba including at the Fuller Gallery. 

Tickets are selling well to the Friday night function called the 

‘Arty Party’ on 1 September. This event replaces the usual 

Thursday evening opening night. The Arty Party is being 

catered by Laura Swan. There will be a bar operated by 

parents from Barraba Pre-School. Live music will be provided 

by cellist Emily Bishop. 

Saturday is the day organisers expect the most visitors. 

Tamworth singers Hester Fraser and Brookie Gillett along 

with Sydney’s Ash Morse will be entertaining crowds from 

the front of the Victoria Hotel. Facepainting and balloons will 

be on Queen Street. Bec Capel is running a “Garden of 

Creativity” with craft for children at Barraba Library on 

Saturday too.  

The local Museum will be open on Saturday and Sunday with 

a chance to see the excellent collection. Ron Hiscock is also 

opening his “Shed of Knowledge”. The Fuller Gallery will be 

open for Frost with a special show featuring the artworks of 

Barraba’s Martin Unwin, Mike Simpson and Lew Koopman. 

They are also offering their popular morning teas and 

lunches over the weekend. 

The Motorbike “Show n Shine” at the Commercial Hotel will 

attract lots of riders and aficionados of motorcycles on 

Saturday. Willo will be providing live music and a 

smorgasbord lunch is also on offer. 

Sunday is a quieter day to enjoy the Art Show but lots of 

business will be open for the occasion, including the new 

Opportunity Knocks Op-Shop. The Fuller Gallery will be open 

and its members will be offering their excellent morning teas 

and lunches. 

Sunday also brings a special concert on the Anglican Church’s 

Thomas Jones Organ. Concert pianist and organist Jane 

Stewart is playing a special “Welcome the Spring” concert at 

1pm that includes favourites such as Vivaldi’s Four Seasons. 

All profit from this concert will be donated to the Barraba 

Anglican Church. 

Tickets to the Arty Party ($30) and the Organ Concert ($10) 

can be bought with cash at Saunders and the Opportunity 

Knocks Op-Shop in Barraba as well as online. More 

information also online at www.frostoverbarraba.org.au. 

 

See the full Frost 

program, what’s on 

where this weekend 

on pages 11 and 12 

 

A FROST SNEAK PEEK THROUGH THE WINDOW 

 

 

 

 

http://www.frostoverbarraba.org.au/
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Published by Community College Northern 

Inland Inc. 

Cnr. Alice and Fitzroy St Barraba 

Contacts:  Bronwyn      0447 165 008      

Office:    02 67821662 

Email  news@barrabacommunitynews.org.au 

Printed on site at the Community College. Free 

publication by email or collection from local 

Barraba main street businesses 

 

 

 

 

ANGLICAN CHURCH TIMES 
St Laurence’s Barraba 

Sunday service at 10.00am  
Woodsreef 2nd Sunday of the month at 11.30am 

 

BARRABA UNITING CHURCH NOTICES  
 Sunday 3rd September 2023    

Service time 8.45am. 
Please note change of time for next 4 months                                         

All welcome 

 

CATHOLIC CHURCH TIMES 
Barraba 1st Saturday evening Mass 5pm 

2nd 3rd 4th and 5th Sunday 9am 
Upper Horton 11am in July 

Weekday Mass Wednesday 10am 

 

Memorial for Julie Southwell 

A large crowd gathered on a sunny Saturday afternoon at the 

park in Kable Ave Tamworth to celebrate the life of Julie 

Southwell who died in Barraba on 9 August. 

Family and friends came from many places; as well as 

Tamworth and Barraba, from the NSW north coast, from 

Port Macquarie, from Jugiong, Yass, Gulgong and Quinindi, 

from Killarney QLD; and many other places. They came to 

pay tribute to a woman who had touched many by her 

kindness, had supported so many through difficult times, 

and had contributed mightily to so many community 

organisations. 

 

Photo: Some of the large crowd at the Memorial 

A memorial gathering will be held at the Barraba 

Bowling Club at 6pm on Friday 8th September. 

Everybody welcome and light refreshments will 

be available. 

 

 

mailto:news@barrabacommunitynews.org.au
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When Robbo swam the  

flood 

By Vic (Stumpy) Turner 

I often wonder how many 

people remember the big flood 

in the 1960’s. 

Bill Forester had the Commercial Hotel.  Bill Forester had a 

speed boat, he went out to the Common and picked up Pop 

Bell and my sister Mrs Gwen Bell to safety out of James 

Street.  At this time the flood waters were lapping the Corner 

Store. 

It inspired me to write the song  

 

“When Robbo swam the flood”… 

It was in the town of Barraba, 

That many men have rose to fame. 

I would be here for a year or more if I told you every n every 

name 

Many months have now gone by since the river was stained 

with mud 

And Barraba town was on the news 

And Robbo swam the flood. 

 

Bert Robbo was a shearer and known throughout the land 

200 a day didn’t worry him with a handpiece in his hand 

He was drinking beer in the Vic Hotel when he heard the 

local news 

He shouted for his shearer mates and asked to be excused. 

Chilla Darlington on the other side could not get to town 

They were on an island when Connors Creek came down 

Bert Robbo standing on the bank said I don’t mind the mud 

And Barraba town was on the news 

And Robbo swam the flood. 

 

There was some driftwood on the river and it had broke its 

bank 

He stepped to the waters edge and into the water sank 

The crowd they held their breath 

As they watched the locals style 

Till he was on the other side 

And there was cause to smile for he had lost his swimmers 

He was covered in mud 

And Barraba town was on the news 

And Robbo swam the flood. 

 

 

Here is an overview of outcomes from the 

Ordinary Meeting of Tamworth Regional Council 

Tuesday 22 Aug 23 

➢ Council has taken a step towards improving the region’s 

public art offering by allocating an additional one off 

$75,000 towards public art projects. The extra budget will 

address the inflationary pressure to enable the purchase of 

new public art and the maintenance of existing artworks. 

The Public Art Engagement Strategy is currently being 

drafted and once finalised will provide guidance and 

recommendations on permanent budgets. Public Art 

which includes sculptures, statues, monuments, 

memorials, street furniture, landscaping and murals, plays 

a critical role in place making and adds to the cultural 

tourism of the region; it directly works toward focus area 

eight of the Blueprint 100 Strategic Plan, ‘A strong and 

vibrant identity’.    

➢ Councillors tonight unanimously agreed to defer a 

development application for the expansion of an existing 

horse training facility on Spains Lane for 28 days. 

Councillors considered that it would be beneficial to defer 

the item to allow additional consultation to occur 

regarding the recommended conditions of approval, both 

with the applicant and those residents affected by the 

development who had lodged submissions.  

➢ Through a motion moved by Councillor Mark Rodda, 

Councillors agreed to investigate the financial impact to 

Council should one or more of the buildings at 218 Peel 

Street, Tamworth be transferred to the Tamworth Power 

Station Museum and a time line for the transfer of 

buildings to enable and expedite the expansion of the 

Power Station footprint into the adjoining buildings.     

➢ Following comprehensive community consultation, 

Councillors tonight adopted the update to the 

Engineering Design Minimum Standards which detail 

Council’s standard drawings and construction 

specifications. The request for a review of the standards 

was originally requested in an Ordinary Council Meeting 

in March 2019; moving forward Councillors also agreed 

that a full review of the standards should be conducted 

in two years’ time. 
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➢ Councillors resolved to place the draft Urban Stormwater 

Management Plans for Barraba, Manilla, 

Moonbi/Kootingal and Tamworth on public exhibition for 

a period of 28 days. These plans are intended to identify 

areas where Council’s stormwater management can be 

improved. This includes improving the quality of water 

discharged to the environment and reducing risks 

associated with excess stormwater runoff. 

➢ In an effort to cool and green the region, ongoing tree 

planting operations are being carried out at a number of 

locations; Councillors learned during tonight's 

meeting.  The plantings will take place in a number of 

locations, including the Australian Equine Livestock and 

Events Centre (AELEC), King George V Avenue, George 

Street Dog Leash Free Park, New Winton Business Park, 

and CBD areas along Brisbane Street between Kable 

Avenue and Marius Street. The report provided by the 

Urban Street Tree Management Plan Advisory Group also 

noted donation of funds from the Tamworth Regional 

Wellness Network to contribute towards the region's 

tree planting efforts.  

➢ Council has reaffirmed its commitment to road and 

pedestrian safety with Councillors approving a number of 

new safety measures at various locations across the 

region. Measures include line marking, additional or 

relocated signage, kerb blisters, pedestrian fencing, 

pavement markers and pedestrian refuges which will 

benefit a number of schools, a childcare centre and the 

general public. These works come as recommendations 

from the Tamworth Regional Local Traffic Committee 

with a majority of the measures being funded by the 

Australian State Government under the School Zone 

Infrastructure Program.          

➢ Councillors noted minutes from the Tamworth Region 

Arts Advisory Committee which amongst other items 

requested that local artists be considered, where 

possible, to design the totems that are included in the 

recently adopted Entrance Strategy. Council also 

approved the installation of the ‘Women, Life, Freedom’ 

mural on the outer wall of the Library/Gallery which will 

include more lighting and a storyboard at the front 

entrance. 

For more information, see the full reports at 

www.tamworth.nsw.gov.au/businesspapers 

 

 

 

Cheesy potato and garlic pull-a-parts 

Double carbs, plus cheese, have never looked so good. 

Potato bread makes for serious carb-loading, but it's so 

good. By all means add some herbs here, particularly 

rosemary. It can also be left as a loaf and cut into slices after 

baking. 

INGREDIENTS 

• 500 gm floury potatoes (such as desiree), 

quartered 

• 50 ml olive oil 

• 2 heads of garlic 

• 500 gm (3⅓ cups) bread flour 

• 2 tsp salt 

• ½ tsp dried yeast 

• 160 gm coarsely grated Tilsit or Gruyère 

METHOD 

1  Preheat oven to 180C. Spread potatoes in a 

roasting pan, season to taste with sea salt, drizzle 

with a little olive oil and roast until tender (50 

minutes to 1 hour). Remove and set aside to cool. 

2  Meanwhile, place garlic on an oven tray and 

roast until soft (8-10 minutes). Cool, then peel 

cloves carefully and set aside. 

3  Combine flour, salt and yeast and 360ml 

lukewarm water in an electric mixer fitted with a 

dough hook and knead until smooth and elastic (4-

5 minutes, or you can knead by hand which will 

take 8-10 minutes). Place dough in a lightly oiled 

bowl and cover with a tea towel. Set aside in a 

warm place until doubled in size (1 hour). 

4  Preheat oven to 200C. On a lightly floured work 

surface roll out dough to a 25cm x 40cm rectangle. 

Scatter cheese, potatoes and garlic cloves over 

then, from the longest side, roll up into a cylinder 

and cut into 4cm-5cm pieces. Stand cut side up 

and press together on an oven tray lined with 

baking paper. Cover with a tea towel and set aside 

in a warm place until doubled in size (about 1 

hour). Bake until golden brown (35-40 minutes). 

Serve warm. 

http://www.tamworth.nsw.gov.au/businesspapers
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Rugby Report 

The Barraba Rams travelled to Moree on Saturday to meet 

Narrabri Blue Boars in the minor semi-final and came home 

with a solid win in a tense, hard fought game. They now have 

to wait a week to see who they meet in the final. 

The Rams started with pressure on the Boars which resulted 

in a Ram penalty in an easy position, but the attempt was 

flagged away, an early opportunity missed early in the game. 

A good strong run by Jack Mallise put the pressure back on 

Narrabri and from good work by the forwards and ball to the 

backs in attack getting close to the line for Connor Rogers to 

gather slice through the defence and Clarke’s conversion 

opened the score for the rams to lead 7-0. Narrabri lifted and 

put plenty of pressure on the Rams defence on the try line 

but solid and determined defence held them out and a 

relieving penalty defused the situation for a good clear kick. 

The Rams were having trouble in the lineouts as N. Sweeney 

was on the bench after an injury last week so the throws 

were being picked off by the Narrabri jumpers. 

A team change saw N. Sweeney replace Jamal for the lineout 

throws for some improvement for this part of the game. 

With 10 minutes of the first half to go the Boars mounted 

plenty of pressure on the Ram defence and held them out 

and a free kick allowed McKenna to clear from the line. A 

high tackle on a Barraba player saw the Boars player shown 

a yellow card and 10 minutes in the sin-bin and from the 

ensuring play the Rams backs attacked but were unable to 

breach the defence and at half time Barraba led 12-0 with 

two tries and two conversions. 

Barraba started the second half with a deep kick off into 

Narrabri corner and from the ensuring play the forwards saw 

N. Sweeney score and Clarke convert for a 17-0 lead. This 

stirred up the Boars who were still dominating the lineouts, 

to spend some time in the Rams quarter but a penalty 

relieved the threat for the moment, but they were not going 

to be denied and finally they opened their score with a try in 

the corner which was not converted. 17-5 to the Rams. Play 

went down the field for a while with both teams looking 

dangerous, until Barraba received a penalty and Clarke 

converted for a 20-5 scoreboard. 

Narrabri then put all their effort into scoring but solid 

defence held them out. At least six or seven penalties for 

rushing off the line in defence could have received a couple 

of yellow cards. The Rams held on and got a penalty to 

relieve pressure to get down the other end of the field and 

get a penalty, McKenna Failed, final score 20-5. 

Barraba will have to wait the result of the Pirates/Moree 

game, as they will play the final against the winner on the 9th 

September for a place in the Grand Final on the 16th 

September. 

The boys may be thinking of a training run next Saturday to 

tidy up a few problems they had during the game, especially 

the lineouts and the number of penalties they gave away. 

First Grade saw Moree dominate the Narrabri side to the 

tune of 34-12, and the ladies result saw Pirates run over 

Scone in similar fashion 31-12. 

The major semis to be played at Pirates will be; 

Ladies – Narrabri V Moree 

Reserve – Pirates v Moree 

1sts – Pirates v Gunnedah 

In the World Cup warmup;  

Springboks 37/All Blacks 5 

Fiji 30/England 5 

France 41/Australia 17 

Golf Notes – 27 August 2023 

This week was the final round of our Club Championship, 

playing for the Ian Cabot trophy. It looked like C. Sweeney 

only had to turn up to claim the Championship, but P. York 

stole the day with an impressive score of 78 off the stick. The 

Ladies Trophy went to the always consistent A. Koopman 

with a score of 87.  

Worth a mention was F. Allan matching P. York’s score of 78 

and C. Rutley with 74 off the stick. The ladies cleaned up in 

our match plays, with A. Smith defeating our trusty president 

W. Sedgewick, and A. Koopman defeating our ginger ninja T. 

Mellor. Nearest to Pin went to F. Allan on the 3rd, A. Smith 

on the 6th, and K. Kelaher on the 12th.  

With the weather closing in, the turn out did very well to 

finish, with all 29 starters getting wet.  

Next week is Individual Stableford for the R. Fisher Trophy. 

See you there for happy hitting.  

PHIL DENYER 
 

MECHANICAL REPAIRS 
 

Ph (02) 67 821 107 

 
Lic No. 306630C 

• Plumber 
• Drainer 

• Gasfitter 
• Polywelder 

• Roof Welder 
Ph  0408117358 

wardsplumbing@bigpond.com 

mailto:wardsplumbing@bigpond.com
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